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Chairman of Cherwell district Council Planning committee
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Banbury OX14A

Re-application number   13/01295/F

Part retrospective change of use of land at Grange farm for equestrian training and competition purposes and construction of two all- weather sand arenas, together with associated access improvements, vehicle parking and site landscaping  Swalcliffe Park Equestrian, Grange Lane Swalcliffe Banbury OX15 5EX

Summary :-   Objection to the above planning application in its present form.

Dear Chairman,

I am writing in connection with the above planning application about which I have a number of significant concerns.

It is with great reluctance, that due to the lack of prior knowledge of, information about and discussion of these new planning proposals, and of the current level of existing problems that SPE events causes in Swalcliffe village, that I feel I have no alternative but to object to the above planning application in its current form, for the following reasons. This is in spite of the existence of long-term good neighbourly relations which I do not want to be affected.

(1)   The large increase in the level and frequency of noise nuisance throughout the village that will occur if this planning application is successful.

I have lived in the Park Lane Swalcliffe for over 20 years and have always been very keen to support local business including farm diversification schemes. Over the last few years SPE has held events on an occasional basis but with gradually increasing frequency.  I have been quite prepared in the interests of being a good neighbour, to put up with the high level of loudspeaker noise nuisance from the inevitable commentary these events entail, at the present level. The constant loud clear commentary of the results, of every rider, over every fence which lasts literally all day, is funnelled by the prevailing westerly wind down the valley to Swalcliffe village and makes any outdoor activity unpleasant and includes interrupting conversations. This planning application is asking for a large increase in the number of events allowed to having 50 – 150 riders on up to 40 days per year, plus up to an extra 28 days per year of events on top with 500+ riders. This would mean inevitably if it went ahead events occurring on almost all weekends throughout the year especially over the spring summer and autumn months, when people want and are able to do outdoor activities, as well as on some weekdays. The constant loud commentary literally all day would therefore have a major detrimental noise impact, on the quality of life of all the village residents, constantly throughout the year. In fact this would also continue to be the case, if any significant increase in the number of events occurring is allowed up from the current level,( even if they do not reach the maximum numbers of events asked for as mentioned above,) as the present existing level of events already cause a significant noise nuisance which needs addressing first.

There would also be a very significant increase in traffic noise due to the large number of horseboxes, support vehicles and spectators for these events passing through the village.

(2) Road safety concerns

These exist both on the main road B4035 through the village where some doors open directly onto the roadside as well as along both Park and Grange Lanes which lead to the site of the arenas. These are single track lanes with only a few passing places suitable for cars and are already in a poor condition. These plans of up to 40 days per year of events with 50 – 150 riders as well as in addition  up to 28 days of 500+ riders will necessitate a very large number of horseboxes, as well as support and spectator vehicles driving both through the village and along Grange Lane. Large horseboxes are well over the current 7.5 tonne legal limit which is in place on both these poorly maintained single track Lanes (both Park and Grange Lane already have insufficient numbers of passing places for normal daily car traffic use). The large increase in traffic would be disruptive, dangerous and noisy and cause further damage to the already poor state of the road surface on Grange Lane.

In Park Lane where I live, despite the 7.5 tonne weight restriction sign and unofficial no access notices kindly put up by SPE, we already at the moment get large numbers of horseboxes on a regular basis, along our very narrow single track lane. This has a lot of on- road parking of resident’s cars, causing blockage and disruption as well as an increased risk of accidents. This planning application if granted in its present form would only make this significantly worse, as well as leading to an increase in traffic noise levels in the lane.

(3) Visual and environmental impact of the development

I also share similar concerns to those that have been raised by the landscape planning Officer Judith Ward and others, with regard to the visual and environmental impact of the development proposal in its present form, as well as the potential of further associated planning applications in the future. Indeed I understand already that a separate application for 16 more stables at Grange farm immediately adjacent to the arena complex has recently been made.

In summary I feel I have no option but to object to this initial planning application at this stage for the above reasons. I hope these issues can be discussed and addressed successfully to everybody's satisfaction allowing me to support a future application as I have no wish at all to have an adverse effect on the Taylor's business and or to affect friendly neighbourly relations.

Yours Sincerely

Fiona A Briglmen

